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 May 9, 2025 

To: Joint Committee on Ways and Means Subcommittee on Capital Construction 

RE: Testimony in Support of Lottery Bond Appropriations for the Easy Street Water 
Line Replacement Project 

Dear Chairs Girod and Nosse and Members of the Committee, 

On behalf of the City of Brookings, I respectfully request your support for state Lottery 
Bond appropriations to fund the Easy Street Water Line Replacement Project, a high-
priority infrastructure improvement identified in our Water Master Plan. 

Brookings is a small coastal city of approximately 6,800 residents. Like many rural 
communities, we face serious challenges in financing aging infrastructure. The Easy Street 
water line is deteriorating and undersized, jeopardizing the reliability of service to nearby 
homes, schools, and emergency services. Replacing this critical line is essential for public 
safety, system resilience, and long-term sustainability. 

Our funding capacity is severely constrained. The City has already maximized its use of 
Safe Drinking Water Revolving Funds and is currently managing a $30 million USDA 
loan and grant-funded infrastructure project. That investment will expand our system to 
support 900 new housing units—an essential step in addressing our community’s 
workforce housing shortage. However, it leaves little financial room for additional water 
line upgrades like Easy Street. 

Federal funding for this specific project is unlikely, despite strong letters of support from 
our School District Superintendent, Fire Chief, Mayor, and City Manager, which I have 
included with this testimony  

Thank you for your time, consideration, and continued support of rural Oregon. 

Sincerely, 
Wendy Giordano 
Grant/Project Manager 
City of Brookings  
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